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WINTER 2002

“Through Love Be Servants of One Another” Gal. 5:13

FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Dear Sisters in Christ,

It has been sometime since we had a
newsletter in the mail and I hope that this one is a welcomed
sight. I still cannot believe that eighteen months have gone by
since many of us were together in Philadelphia. I considered
myself lucky to have had opportunities to be with some of you
over the last year by traveling to events that the dioceses
have hosted. It is so wonderful to see the Sisterhood so vi-
brant and alive!

Many exciting things are going on with the Sisterhood,
your diocese representatives have been hard at work in their
areas, compiling addresses, making directories, planning and
organizing retreats, as well as using the internet to keep their
sisters up to date with things going on in their diocese. Please
take the time to check up on what is happening in your area.
If you have not heard from your diocesan representative in
some time, please let her know that you would like to. Feed-
back from you lets them know you care, and makes their job
more rewarding.

Please take time to catch up on the progress of the com-
mittees who are presently working on your behalf. The APC-
NSP Benevolent Fund is continuously working to help Clergy
Families. A donation to this fund is always welcomed. The
“new” Sister-to-Sister Program has taken it's wings. I am very
excited to see this welcoming program get off the ground.
Please be sure to read how it works, and let us know if you
are you willing to be a Big Sister?

This fall, we had the National Sisterhood Retreat in October. I
was happy to see that this Bi-annual event is growing in num-
bers. Estes Park, CO was an absolutely beautiful place in the
fall, and it was wonderful to see that so many of us recognize
the need to feed ourselves spiritually as well as to join in fel-
lowship with our sisters. Please take the time to read about
the retreat, it was as promised a fun-filled weekend with great
fellowship. Now we are looking to a new summer which will
bring us together again in Los Angles, California. The Clergy-
Laity committee is very hard at work compiling a week that
will be fun oriented, as well as work oriented. Be sure to take
note of some of the subjects that will be addressed at this
Clergy Laity. Please keep in mind that this is our only time to
be together as a body at large and to address the working of
the Sisterhood, so your presence at the Clergy Laity is ex-
tremely important. In closing, I would like to encourage each
one of you to STOP and take time from your busy world to
allow yourself some “"me” time. We so often spend much of
our life taking care of others, that we forget we also need to
take care of ourselves. Keep in mind, we are very impor-
tant too!

With Much Love,

Angie Constantinides

CLERGY-LAITY 2002
CALIFORNIA HERE WE COME!

What an exciting a fun filled week is in store for us this
summer! The 36th Biennial Clergy-Laity Congress will
convene June 30-July 4, 2002 in Los Angeles. Our
program is being hosted by the Presvyteres of the
Diocese of San Francisco under the pastoral guidance
of His Eminence Metropolitan Anthony. The committee
is very hard at work planning, organizing, and it prom-
ises to be a wonderful program.

Clergy-Laity is a very important time for the Sister-
hood as a whole to gather and take care of business
matters. Ladies, we have been growing by leaps and
bounds, and this is the time for us to take stock of
what is going on.

The registration for the National Sisterhood of Pres-
vyteres will be $300, for the active Presvyteres. The
Widowed and Retired Presvyteres will be complimen-
tary.

Please look for information and news about Clergy-
Laity in the mail, or you can access information online
at: ClergyLaity.org (http://www.clergylaity.org)
Unbelievable as it may seem, this will be the
20th anniversary of The National Sisterhood as
an organization. We have been blessed with
many wonderful years and look forward to the
next twenty! We hope that you will join us as
we look back, as well as forward in L.A.
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The publication of this newsletter was made
possible by the Endowment Fund of Assump-
tion Church, Flint MI, through the efforts of
Fr. Dean and Carolyn Nastos







